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	HIGH SCHOOL & BEYOND PLAN & RÉSUMÉS
Before your child graduates high school, they must complete a High School and Beyond Plan with detailed information on their interests, classes, and plans. This plan can help juniors determine which courses to take to meet their goals after high school.
Your teen’s High School & Beyond Plan should include a completed résumé. A résumé (or activity log) is an excellent way to introduce yourself. It’s just a piece of paper, but it is helpful when applying for a summer job, internships, scholarships, and college applications. A résumé summarizes your teen's experience and what they can do.
With most scholarship deadlines falling between October and April, now is an excellent time to search for scholarships and gather any necessary documents to help with the application process. 
Many scholarship providers expect your teen to include a list of past and current jobs, internships, volunteer positions, extracurricular activities, awards, honors, and leadership positions. These details can be easily combined into a résumé, saving time when filling out scholarship applications. 
	
	
	HOW TO APPLY FOR FINANCIAL AID 
You and your child should apply for financial aid in October of their senior year of high school. The first stop is the FAFSA for financial aid from the federal or state government. FAFSA stands for Free Application for Federal Student Aid (https://fafsa.ed.gov/). Students must have a Social Security Number (SSN) or permanent resident card to file the FAFSA. Parents do not have to have either of these to sign on behalf of their child. So, if you do not have an SSN, but your child does, your child may still file the FAFSA.
Your teen should complete the WASFA if they are undocumented or do not qualify for federal financial aid because of their immigration status. 

	People who complete a WASFA are applying only for state financial aid, such as the Washington Grant. Visit https://wsac.wa.gov/wasfa for more details.
When it comes to scholarships, students typically apply directly to the provider. Individuals, foundations, and private companies can all be scholarship providers. The term “provider” refers to who is giving out the scholarship. Again, completing a profile on theWashBoard.org is a great way to start finding and applying for scholarships.
Ask the school counselor for more information on financial aid.  

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	UPCOMING EVENTS
· Click here to enter text.
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DID YOU KNOW?
Having a baby during high school can make pursuing higher education challenging, but the barriers don't have to be insurmountable. 
If this applies to you, explore options, including family housing, on-campus childcare, and online and blended degree programs.
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	SCHOLARSHIPS 
There are two types of scholarships--need-based and merit-based. Need-based scholarships are awarded to students with financial need. Merit-based scholarships are awarded for academic achievement, volunteer work, or a unique talent, trait, or interest.
Many scholarships are geared toward groups of people; for instance, there are scholarships for women who want to pursue a career in science. Some scholarships may be available if your teen comes from a particular background.

	
	A scholarship might cover the entire cost of tuition, or it might be a one-time award of a few hundred dollars. Either way, it’s worth applying for because it’ll help reduce the cost of education. 
Washington has a great scholarship search website, theWashBoard.org, administered by the Washington Student Achievement Council. It is free and does not use spam, marketing, or pop-up advertisements.


	
	
	

	STUDENT CHECKLIST
[bookmark: _Hlk171493706]Continue working on a résumé—This will be essential to your college application.
Meet with your counselor again to develop your senior schedule. Ensure that you will be enrolled in the most challenging courses for which you are qualified. 
Register and prepare for a spring SAT and ACT offering. Ask your counselor if you need a fee waiver.
Ask your counselor about summer opportunities on college campuses. These can be a great way to discover college life and make you a more attractive candidate for college admission.
Become familiar with college funding and financial aid. 
Update your profile on theWashboard.org and search for scholarships. 
	
	
	MYTHBUSTER
MYTH: Scholarships aren’t worth the effort.
REALITY: Crazy! Would you take it if someone offered you a part-time job for $50 an hour? Of course you would! 
Think about applying for scholarships as a part-time job. If you spend 20 hours searching and applying for scholarships and are awarded just one $1,000 scholarship, you earn $50 an hour for your efforts. 
Do the math – scholarships are worth your time! 
Be sure to follow the directions, share your story, and have someone proofread your application. Use a free online scholarship search service, such as theWashBoard.org, to help you identify your eligible scholarships and start applying. 
[image: ]Remember, if you don’t submit any applications, you won’t have a chance to win free money for college!


	
	
	
	
	
	

	FAMILY CHECKLIST  
[bookmark: _Hlk171493719]Help your child develop a résumé. Help your teen think about accomplishments, activities, and work experiences. 
Discuss taking challenging courses next year. Taking college-level or honors courses as a senior can help your child prepare for college work — and these are also the courses that college admission officers like to see. Learn more about advanced classes.
Ask your child’s counselor about summer opportunities on college campuses. If possible, help your teen visit different campuses.
Become familiar with college funding and financial aid. 
Help your child prepare for college admission tests. Many juniors take college admission tests, such as the SAT and the ACT, in the spring to get a head start on college planning.
Become familiar with theWashboard.org. Help your teen create or update a profile and start searching. 
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